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Senator Collins asked:  
 
Why was it discussed with the House of Representatives?  Was there a particular 
incident?  Why was the security advice sought? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The Protective Security Co-ordination Centre (PSCC) has responsibility for the 
security of Commonwealth Parliament Offices (CPO), and as a result it initiates 
periodic reviews of the security arrangements within CPOs.  Consequently, there is 
regular and close contact between PSCC and Ministerial and Parliamentary Services 
(M&PS).   
 
In early 2007, changes to CPO access arrangements were introduced on the 
recommendation of PSCC.  PSCC advised that CPOs did not have the security 
infrastructure to mitigate properly the risk associated with the holding of open public 
hearings of Parliamentary Committees. 
 
This policy was initially implemented at a local level by individual CPOs, but was 
discussed and later confirmed in writing by M&PS with an officer of the Department 
of the House of Representatives on 12 July 2007, following an enquiry from that 
Department.   
 
In October 2008, the policy was again discussed and confirmed at a meeting that 
included the Serjeant at Arms, the Deputy Usher of the Black Rod, Departmental 
officials from both Chamber Departments and senior officers from PSCC and M&PS. 
 


